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Present: Doug Willardson, Kathryn Ward, Anne Marie Peperato, Sarah Sansom, and Elaine Davies.

Absent:  Neil Dixon and Steven Raymond

The meeting of the Personnel Advisory Board was called to order at 8:06 AM by Chairwoman Kathryn Ward.

Approval of Minutes

The Minutes from the meeting of the Personnel Advisory Board on January 14, 2019 were approved unanimously.

Continuing Education Incentive

The Board of Selectmen asked the Personnel Advisory Board to review the Continuing Education Incentive policy in light of the Police Education/Incentive Pay program. The Board reviewed the language in Article XV of the Agreement between the Town of Webster and the International Brotherhood of Police Officers Local 428 that excludes other educational benefits. The Board voted unanimously to amend the Town of Webster Continuing Education Policy to acknowledge that collective bargaining agreements and contracts may exclude participation in the benefits of the policy.



Collective Bargaining Unit Negotiations

The Town Administrator indicated that notices will go to the bargaining units in March to start the negotiation process.

Health Insurance Plan Changes

The Joint Purchase Group received bids for the health insurance program. Blue Cross/Blue Shield did not bid. Health Plans Incorporated which uses Harvard Pilgrim Health Care came in with a 7% savings to the status quo. There may be a minor change in savings if the joint purchase group does not stay intact. The impact will be part of bargaining unit negotiations. 

Classification Plan Study

Employees are answering the questionnaire provided by Human Resources Services (HRS) and are to submit them by February 8th.  HRS will then interview employees in each job category and develop job descriptions. Comparisons with other similar towns in terms of duties and pay are part of the study. HRS will be invited to attend the next meeting of the PAB on February 25th. The Board asked for information to be provided in advance of the meeting if possible.

Next Meeting

The next meeting of the PAB is set for Monday, February 25th at 8AM in the Irene Martel Conference Room. 

Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 8:47 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine F Davies

